Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Mental Health Act assessments
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
Firstly, could I get how long people (and if possible, how many) are waiting to receive assessments under s(2) and s(3) of the Mental Health Act. These are the assessment which must be conducted within 14 days. I am happy to receive this information under the criteria you store it as, or however most easily presented. If possible, I would like it not only for the past year of records, but since 2010 – or further back if records are held further back.

Answer: 
Information is not kept in an easily accessible format prior to 2014/15.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by the Council. 
All assessments are allocated on the day they come in. Most are actioned the same day. Sometimes there is a delay due to the service user not being at the address or refusing entry. 
The 14 day period for assessments only starts once an assessment has taken place and Doctors have given medical recommendations. The 14 day period is used when we put in community support and wait to see if it is successful.
Number of assessments in:

2014/15
581

2015/16
700

2016/17
889

2017/18
257 to date

78.28% of people that have been referred for assessments under section (2) and section (3) of the Mental Health Act are completed the same day by either our Daytime team or Out of Hours team. 16.54% are completed by the next day with 4.89% being between 2-7 days and 0.29% by 8-14 days.

2 People waiting to be assessed today, as we could not gain entry yesterday and are endeavouring to assess them today

Secondly, could I get the number of AMHP professionals employed in the local authority area since 2010, or further back if records are held further back.

	2013
	2014
	2015
	2016
	2017

	29
	28
	30
	30
	31


We do not hold accurate information prior to 2013.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

